
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Village of Lipton offers water FOBS. Instead of keeping a pocket full of coins for when 
it’s time to haul water, you can keep a FOB on your keychain. Payments can be made by 
cash, cheque, or E-transfer. Your usage can be monitored by email, and information is 
readily available when needed. It’s even printable if you need a receipt. There is a $30 

deposit required for the FOB.  Contact us with any inquiries. 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have something to add to 
the newsletter? Contact us! 

P: 306-336-2505   E: lipton@sasktel.net   
Mon – Fri: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.     

Races start at 11:00 am 

 

 $15        Free 
 

Races start at 11:00 am 

Open: $1000    Mod: $750    Super Stock: $500    Stock: $250 

To register contact Tiffany: 306-530-1979 or Darrell: 306-331-8908 

 

Sabiston Roofing  
and Exteriors 

 

Summer is finally here! Everyone is excited about 

getting out in their yards and completing all the 

projects that got put on hold during winter. 

While you are doing so, please keep in mind your 

neighbors may not appreciate loud noises at 

inappropriate times.  We have Noise Bylaw 2018-

24 in place that it restricts the hours you can 

make excessive noise.  Please try to be mindful to 

everyone and respect the following quiet times: 

Between 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. 

on a weekday 

- And - 

Between 10:00 p.m. and 8:00 a.m. 

on a Sunday or Holiday. 

To see the full bylaw please visit our website at 

www.villageoflipton.com 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Notary services are offered at the 
office.  $10 per signature. 

The Village office has rapid tests 
available free of charge.   

Please stop by the office to 
pick yours up. 

 

May 1 – Oct 31   
Closed Statutory Holidays 

Mon to Fri: 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 
Sat: 8:00 am – 4:30 pm 

Thurs, Sat and Sun:  
11:00 am to 5:00 pm. 

Do you have a property for rent in 
Lipton? Let us know!  We receive calls 

of renters looking for properties.  
If we know you have a place 

available, we can help direct people 
to you.  

Wednesdays and Thursdays 
11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

There is a new Construction Code Act that provincial 
building inspectors (PBI) will be following. A copy of it is 
available online. An updated section of The Construction 
Code Act requires all residential dwellings (new or 
existing) to have smoke and carbon monoxide alarms 
installed by July 1, 2022. For further reading visit 
www.saskatchewan.ca/btstandards. 
Specific to smoke alarms: 

o They are required:  on each story, in each sleeping 
room, and in hallway within 5m of bedroom doors  

o Buildings constructed prior to June 6, 1988 can have 
battery operated smoke alarms, must be 10 year 
sealed battery units 

o Buildings constructed after June 6, 1988 must have 
smoke alarms hard wired and interconnected so that 
all alarms will sound 

Specific to carbon monoxide alarms: 

o They are required if the dwelling contains a fuel-
burning appliance or a garage  

o They are required:   in each bedroom or within 5 m 
of each bedroom door 

o Buildings constructed prior to October 1, 2009 can 
have battery operated carbon monoxide alarms, 
must be 10 year sealed battery units 

o Buildings constructed after October 1, 2009 must 
have carbon monoxide alarms hard wired and 
interconnected so that all alarms will sound. 

THIS INFORMATION COMES FROM DIRECTLY FROM PBI 
PROFESSIONAL BUILDING INSPECTIONS, INC. 

PBI has been working hard to clean up old and expired 
permits.  In order to get them handled quickly they are 

charging extra fees for each additional inspection and report 
that must be preformed on a project.  

Please try to get your permits finished and closed to avoid 
incurring added costs. 

THIS INFORMATION COMES FROM DIRECTLY FROM 
PBI PROFESSIONAL BUILDING INSPECTIONS, INC. 

 



 

  

Alexander Baker Alex Bradford Cherish Goodwill Kihew Goodwill 

Feron Haanstra Lucas Pregizer Shelby Sabiston Madison Wright 

Saturday, June 11th at 3:00 PM 
Lipton School 



 

  
Council Meetings: 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month 
Fire Department Meeting: Last Thursday of the month 

RM of Lipton Meeting:  1st Tuesday of the month 
Rec Org Meeting:  1st Tuesday of the month 

New Horizons Meeting:  3rd Tuesday of the month 
 
 
 



  

children Koen, Keaton and Nyah; brother Darhl (Josie) Senft; sister Loretta (Murray) Huber; 

brothers-in-law: Don (Janice) Schwitzer, Jack (Heather) Schwitzer and Jim Munroe; sisters-in-

law: Marg (Bill) Topp, Linda Schwitzer, Pat Schwitzer, Sylvia Schwitzer, Ruth Schwitzer and Bev 

Schwitzer as well as numerous nieces, nephews and cousins. 

Alvin attended Balrobie country school until 1957, finishing his education at Lipton High School. 

He entered the work force and was employed by many retail jobs before entering basic training 

for the RCMP. He soon found out this career was not suited to his personality. He moved on to a 

job at Regina Piano & Organ, taking a transfer to Brandon, then to Lethbridge managing their 

stores. Returning to Lipton in 1976, he worked briefly for the R.M. of Lipton before starting with K 

& S Construction. His last job was with the Village of Lipton where he worked for 35 years, while 

farming with his dad and son Trent for 11 years, retiring in 2015. 

Alvin married Diane Schwitzer in 1971. They had their sons Colin in 1972 and Trent in 1977. He 

took pride in his growing family with the addition of his daughters-in-law Corrin & Cheri and 6 

grandchildren: Skylar, Koen, Keaton, Nyah, Karsten & Kage. Alvin loved his family and living life 

to the fullest. He enjoyed taking vacations, boating, camping, fishing and quadding and took in as 

many of his grandkids activities as possible. The twinkle in his eyes and hearty laugh will be 

missed by all who knew and loved him. 

 

was born on September 5, 1949 in 

Balcarres, Saskatchewan and 

passed away on Sunday, May 15, 

2022 in Fort Qu’Appelle, 

Saskatchewan. 

Alvin was predeceased by his parents Edwin 

and Bertha Senft; father and mother-in-law 

John and Mary Schwitzer; brothers-in-law: 

Richard Schwitzer, Leo Schwitzer, Darwin 

Schwitzer and Phil Rusu and sisters-in-law 

Lorna Rusu and Jeanette Munroe. 

He is survived by his wife Diane; children 

Colin (Corrin) and their children Skylar, 

Karsten, and Kage; Trent (Cheri) and their  

Alvin Wesley Senft 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Village of Lipton has commercial lots for sale. Please contact the office for further 

details at 306-336-2505. Available lots are outlined in red. 

Lots 16-17 Blk 2 Plan 62666 - Main St. Lot 24 Blk 3 Plan 6266 - Main St. 

Lot 5 Blk 21 Plan 82R39263 - Railway Ave. Lot 1 Blk 20 Plan 82R29263 - Railway Ave. 

Lot 2 Blk 20 Plan 82R29263 - Railway Ave. Lot 3 Blk 20 Plan 82R29263 - Railway Ave. 

Lot 4 Blk 20 Plan 82R29263 - Railway Ave. 

JUN 17 AT 8 AM – JUN 20 AT 8 PM 
Online Auction  

All proceeds to support Ukrainian Relief Efforts 
Please contact an Ideal Events member for more information 



 
 

 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

1 

 
Council Meeting 

2 
Ice Cream Rec 

Centre 
 

Recycling Bins 
Tipped 

3 
 

 

 

 

4  
Garage Sale 

 
Mud Bogs 

5  
 

6  
 

Parks & Rec 
Meeting 7pm 

 
 

7  
 

RM Meeting 
Rec Org Meeting 

7pm 
 

8 
 

 

9  
  

 

10  
 

 

11  
Lipton Grad 

12  
 
 
 

 

13 
 
 

14  
 

 

 

 

15  
 

Council Meeting 

 

16  
 

Recycling Bins 
Tipped 

17  
 

Ukraine Online 
Auction 

18  
 

Ukraine Online 
Auction 

19  
 

Ukraine Online 
Auction 

20  
Ukraine Online 

Auction 
 

SCC Meeting 
7pm - School 

21  
 

New Horizon’s  

Meeting 

 

22  
 
 
 
 

 

23  
 

 

24  
 

 

25  

26 27 28 
 

29 30 
 
Fire Dept Meeting 

 
Recycling Bins 

Tipped 
 

 
The office will be 

closed  
Friday, July 1st 

 

 


